TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 28th September 2014 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES

Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix), Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), John Whitechurch (Launceston), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Ron Daniel (St Germans), Ebby Anstey (Restormel)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth),  Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Erica Brown (Truro-Boppard), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Eric Fincher (Torpoint), Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard),  Brian Battye (Newquay)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the April 2014 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by Erica Brown (Truro-Boppard), Seconded by Anne Smee (Lostwithiel). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Beatrice raised the question of information on the benefits of twinning; this had proved lacking and Rick said he would produce a tri-fold to hand to existing associations who are as yet not affiliated. 
Erica checked that Nicola Elliot would attend the AGM and would be informed of the new venue. This was confirmed by Sue.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
A number of emails have been received.
Lilian Polkinghorne has provided some information about a possible AGM venue for 2015. The email reads:

TCC AGM 2015: possible alternative venue
Westberry Hotel, Bodmin, tel : 01208 72772

Tea / Coffee        -  £1.50 a head

Sunday Carvery  -  £8.50 a head

Dessert                - £4.50 a head

Total                   - £14.50 a head

Premium Function Suite (2 rooms) – normally £140 but would reduce to £120 for TCC  (Beatrice might get a better deal!).

Price includes LCD Projector with Big Screen and Mains Point, DVD, Cassette and CD Player, Flipcharts, Overhead Projector, Pens, Pads and Table Water.

I went there for an Old School Reunion at the beginning of May. I was impressed with the standard of food and the appearance of the food (remember ‘the first bite is with the eye’!)

The lady I spoke to was Carol Marshall. The Westberry Hotel is situated on the Bodmin Ring Road (Dennison Road) and is worth investigating.  Lilian
There has been an offer of accommodation which might prove useful to local associations:

Hi

I have a holiday cottage in Bodmin and I also do film extra work for a German film company called FFP who make Rosamunde Pilcher adaptations throughout Cornwall and Devon. I know that Germans love Cornwall and I wondered if you ever have a need of additional accommodation for people visiting who do not share with hosts or of you promote local property to encourage tourism to the area?

My property can be found either on Facebook as Rosamunde Pilcher cottage or on Airbnb 

https://www.airbnb.co.uk/rooms/3591037
Thank you

Kind regards

Joanna Jackson

One forwarded from Wadebridge Twinning reads:

From: Dayle Helsby <daylehelsby@gmail.com>
Date: Sat, May 10, 2014 at 8:08 AM
Subject: French Cafe Band in North Devon
To: wadebridgetwinning@gmail.com

Bonjour

I would like to introduce you to my band Gypfunk.
We play infectious French cafe songs which always gets the audience tapping their feet.
We are based in North Devon and we have built a good reputation in the area and further afield - we played at Glastonbury last year and you can see us at Exeter Respect Festival in Belmont Park on Sunday 1 June and The Plough Arts Centre, Torrington on Saturday July 26th

I note from your website that you arrange social events and wondered whether your members might enjoy our music.

You can hear us at the following link: http://gypfunk.com/music
Pease get in touch if you would like book us for a social event or if you have any questions.
Merci

Moustache

One from Jonesey’s daughter,  Nicola, reads:

Name: Nicola Rowe 
Email: Rowespot55@gmail.com
Comments: Hi, I found this article about my parents and wondered when this year it will be awarded.

Ernestine Jones, affectionately known as "Jonesy", was the founder and original chairman of the Twinning Committee for Cornwall. In this capacity she worked tirelessly to promote links between our twin towns and was keen to encourage opportunities for young people. Her husband, Eddie, continued this work after her death. The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary is offered each year to promote travel and international understanding amongst young people in Cornwall.

I am very proud to think they have this in ongoing memory of their involvement to twinning and would love to be able to attend the presentation.

Regards Nicola

And another from a French town seeking a twin, which reads:

Name: Chris Sealy


Email: ccsealy@gmail.com
Comments: I have been asked by the mayor of La Roche Bernard, Brittany to find a suitable town in Cornwall with which to twin. Can you help or are we too late as most towns seem to already have a twin! I have a small brochure on our town.
I hope that you will be able to contact me.

No other correspondence, other than ordinary internal emails.
Sue had had telephone correspondence with Calstock twinning association who are having difficulties with booking a May 2015 trip but there are no cabins available at the moment. Sue warned that Brittany Ferries would retain cabins for car drivers for as long as possible as part of their duty of care to travellers who might already have driven several hundred miles to the [port and still have a considerable distance to drive after the ferry journey. Sometimes it was cheaper if you travelled by coach, depending on numbers, which does allow cabins to be booked. If people were wary of driving abroad, it is possible to take the car, drive off the ferry and park up immediately, still being picked up by French hosts. Lilian noted that parking at Millbay was now £10 per day, so it might be cheaper to take the car across and park for free in Roscoff!
It is possible to get a quote which is valid for four weeks (and just falls off their system if you don’t take it up). You can use someone’s Frequent Travellers membership number which will entitle you to a 10% discount on fares. Sue offered her number (F34721) and Beatrice hers (F85909). The number needs to be inserted during the booking process. Members of local associations may also have their own Frequent Travellers membership which they would be willing to be used.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue reported that Ron Daniel had had a second stroke since the last meeting and had recently broken a second hip. He is now in Liskeard Hospital, but it is hoped that he will be returning home soon. A Get Well Soon card was passed around the meeting for signature and Sue was asked to convey everyone’s best wishes to Ron and Jenny.
There had been many cross-Channel trips by associations which would undoubtedly come up in reports later on.

The main twinning event had been the Boules competition which had been very successful and thanks must go to St Germans for hosting the day so well. The event would be repeated in 2015 but would be held in Truro if all goes well to allow a change of access. Beatrice will check on the date of the Gorsedd to avoid any clash of interests and would notify Rick.

6. TREASURER’S REPORT


Current A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14 September 2014

   

£  893.97
Money Manager Savings A/C @ HSBC

Balance declared 14th May 2014

£1264.52
Total of both accounts

£2158.49
It was suggested by the treasurer that the Money Manager Savings Account should be closed and the funds transferred into the Current Account due to the following reasons:

· Over the last four years the total interest accrued on this account had been £2.90

· Funds are inaccessible, requiring a letter to the bank for each transaction

· A larger balance is needed in the current account to support payments for insurance, AGM and lottery prizes, pending receipt of fees from individual associations

Eric Fincher (Torpoint) proposed that the above should be executed and this was seconded by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth). Passed unanimously.
Fred also notified delegates that our insurance company, Towergate Insurance, would be relocating to new premises with effect from 1st October 2014.

New contact details are as follow:_



Towergate Insurance
NEW Phone:
01209 200727


Suite 2A Gateway Business Centre


Unit 1 Barncoose Gateway Park
Fax:

01209 216467


Redruth


Cornwall TR15 3RQ
Sue stressed that associations need to inform the insurance firm if any event requiring public liability cover is to be arranged. This could be shortly after your AGMs once an annual programme has been arranged. Nicola Morehen is the young lady who normally deals efficiently with twinning matters.
New Affiliation Fee and Insurance are due at the AGM on 16th November.

The Affiliation Fee remains unchanged at £20.

Since the insurance premium will not be known until late December, we will use last year’s figure of £66 per association. The TCC will cover any shortfall in increase in premium.

A single cheque to the value of £86.00, made payable to Twinning Committee for Cornwall, is required. Treasurers, please note!
Finally, Fred advised that he would be standing for re-election as TCC treasurer at the AGM for one more year. Should, however, another candidate make themselves available for election, he would withdraw his nomination.
Sue thanked Fred for all his continued hard work.
7. AGM & LOTTERY
The date of the 2014 AGM was confirmed as Sunday 16 November.
However, delegates were informed that the venue has to be changed following a very recent notification that the golf course had been sold and was to become housing.

After much fast research there were only two venues that were available on the required date. One was located too far west and the other, the Victoria Inn at Roche, was to be visited by representatives of TCC after the meeting. 

The afternoon guest speaker was to be David Chapman, Cornish wildlife photographer, and he had been booked by Beatrice.
Prices had been quoted and Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) proposed that the AGM meal should be subsidised so that the final cost to attendees would be £15.This was seconded by Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven) and passed unanimously.
Sue reminded those in attendance that lottery tickets should be sold (more available from Fred if required) and the counterfoils returned (folded only once please!) on the day at the latest. All proceeds would be going to local associations so it was in their interest to maximise the revenue to be gained from sales.

.
Fred asked that associations inform him of the number of tickets sold so that he can fill in the necessary paperwork for the lotteries commission.

8. BURSARY
Sue reminded associations that they should be considering applicants for next year’s bursary. There is now no cut-off date. Application forms and details are available on the website. For any other details, please contact Sue or Rick.
9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Next meeting would be the AGM on 16th November at The Victoria Inn at Roche. Details of menu options will be circulated by Beatrice.
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